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Lostwithiel Town Council 

Land & Parks Committee Meeting 
 

Thursday 20 November 2012 
 

A Meeting of the Town Council’s Land & Parks Committee was held in the Guildhall on  

Tuesday 20 November 2012 at 7pm. 

 

Councillors present 

The Worshipful the Mayor of Lostwithiel Councillor Mrs G Parsons 

The Deputy Mayor Councillor Mrs P Jarrett 

Land & Parks Committee Chairman Councillor J Pegg 

Honoured Burgess W Nicholls, Honoured Burgess R Peareth, 

Councillor Mrs R Bettin & Councillor D Parsons  

 

In attendance 

Town Clerk Sandra Harris 

 

LP484/12 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

None 

 

LP485/12 APOLOGIES 

None 

 

LP486/12 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

None 

 

LP487/12 MINUTES 

The minutes of the Land & Parks Committee Meeting of 30 October 2012 were approved and duly signed 

by the Committee Chairman Councillor Pegg.  Proposed Mayor Mrs Parsons seconded Councillor 

Parsons.  This proposal received the support of the Committee. 

 

LP488/12 DOG ORDERS 

The Committee discussed Mr Browning’s presentation.  It was proposed by  

Mayor Mrs Parsons and seconded by Deputy Mayor Mrs Jarrett that the Town Council continues to 

include dog fouling in the newsletters, improves the signage on the play areas and reviews the situation in 

six months time.  This proposal received the support of the Committee. 

 

LP489/12 PLAYGROUND PROJECT 

It was decided by the Committee that it is a good idea to consult with playground users at the skate park 

event on 9 December 2012.  It was proposed by Honoured Burgess Nicholls and seconded by Councillor 

Parsons that Councillor Mrs Bettin’s proposed project phases and delivery timeline are considered by full 

Council at the December Council meeting.  This proposal received the support of the Committee.  

 

LP490/12 COULSON PARK PLAY AREA REPAIRS 

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs Bettin and seconded by Mayor Mrs Parsons that the clerk is 

authorised to instruct the following Coulson Park repairs:- 

Senior swings – dig out & re-set legs, construct concrete ramp at gate and the removal of all timber 

edging and grade ground to a gentle slope.  This proposal received the support of the Committee. 
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LP491/12 COULSON PARK MEMORIAL BENCH 

The Committee was advised that the Town Council has been asked if they would consider allowing the 

siting of a Memorial in Coulson Park.  It was proposed by  

Honoured Burgess Peareth and seconded by Councillor Mrs Bettin that the applicant is offered two 

options.  Option A to pay for the supply and fitting of a six foot hardwood bench with plaque (if required) 

or Option B to supply a tree for planting at a location to be decided by the Council with no plaque.  This 

proposal received the support of the Committee. 

 

LP492/12 BUDGET 

It was proposed by Councillor Pegg and seconded by Deputy Mayor Mrs Jarrett that the Land & Parks 

Committee recommends to the Finance, Staffing & General Purposes Committee a Land & Parks 

Committee Budget of £66654.  This proposal received the support of the Committee. 

 

 

The Meeting closed at 8.45pm 

 

 

      Chairman 

 

 

      Date 

 

 


